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Clinton, MO 

CELEBRATING OUR  
ELDER EMERITUS 

On Sunday, May 23rd, we celebrated a true servant of not only 

Clinton Christian Church but of Godôs Kingdom here on Earth as 

well, Bonnie Townsend. Bonnie has been an Elder of our church 

family for ñIôm not sure how many yearsò. She has served our 

congregation with love, truth and faithfulness. Bonnie has decid-

ed to step down as an active Elder and to continue her ministry 

at Clinton Christian Church as Elder Emeritus. 

ñBecause of the example of your life, your service of ministry to 

and among us, your ongoing active ministry as a member of this 

congregation, and by the presence of Godôs Spirit through our 

congregationôs activity of love and gratitude demonstrated here 

today, We now declare you to be an Elder Emeritus of Clinton 

Christian Church in Clinton, MO and so this congregation heartily 

affirms this declaration. 

May the blessing and love of God be yours now and always as 

you continue to undertake the ministries you perform so well on 

your behalf, and through the empowering Spirit of God.ò 

 
CONGRATULATIONS BONNIE 

GREAT NEWS!!! 
Beginning Sunday, June 6th we are offering Childrenôs Church during  
Sunday worship. After the Young Disciplesô Moment the kids will be led out 
to their Childrenôs Church room where they will have fun learning about  
Jesus through stories, discussion, crafts, and fun. We have a great bunch of 
leaders for Childrenôs Church and we are all looking forward to a very  
educational and fun time. Age group is Elementary School age. 



Shut in Concerns 

 Thoughts, Prayers and Concerns  

Concerns and Celebrations 
 
Prayers for Andi Ostermann and her family as they mourn 
the loss of her husband Jack. Prayers of comfort during this 
time of sorrow. 
 
Prayers for these individuals as they fight cancer: 
David Mills 
Cheryl Craig 
Chris Brown (Bob and Beverlyôs son) 
Ron Arthur 
Sherri Royalôs Daughter in Lawôs Brother, Jacob 
 
Prayers for Tim Brown (Bob and Beverlyôs son) Tim had 
surgery on his hand. Pray for a complete healing from this 
surgery. 
 
Prayers for Glenn Gover. Glenn was hospitalized with an eye 
infection. Pray that he heals completely 
  
Prayers for Kyle Engelhart. Kyle will be traveling to KU Med 
Center to have an assessment for a kidney transplant. Pray 
that God leads Kyle through this process and he is able to get 
the medical attention he needs. 
 
Prayers for our Country. May peace and love prevail. 
 
Prayers for all of us as we navigate our way through 
this COVID pandemic. May God give us wisdom and 
direction. 
 
Continued prayers for those people named on our 
Starfish. Pray that God will intervene in their 
relationship with Jesus. Either by starting it or 
strengthening it. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
Kristine Brock 
Ridge Crest Nursing Home  
706 S. Mitchell, Warrensburg, MO 64093 
 
Connie McNarron 
Clinton Rehabilitation, 1009 East Ohio, Clinton MO 64735 
 
Jack and Alice Leisure (Actually not shut-in) 
1201 W. 19th St., Apt A310, Higginsville MO 64037 
 
Evelyn Weber 
Lincoln Community Care Center, 205 Timberline Drive,   
Lincoln, MO 65338 
 
 
 

 

Ongoing Concerns 

Sharlotte Anderson, June Dehn, Walt Reinhard,  
Lucy Nilson, Tina Wessley, Phyllis Jones, Our Church, 
Our Church Leaders, Our Pastor, Our Community,  
Our Youth Group, Our Starfish  
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 PRAYERS FOR OUR TROOPS 
 

If you have a family member, friend or 
loved one who is serving active duty in 
the military, please contact the office 
to have them included in our ongoing 
prayers. If available, please provide us 
with a picture and any pertinent 
information you wish to share, such 
as: name, relationship to you, family, 
where they are serving, what capacity 
they are serving in, etc... 

 

Please keep the following troops  
in our prayers: 
 

 

Trent Crawford, Dylan Wilson, Dameon Skaggs,  
Brandon Robertson, Weston Miekley,  
Gordon Snethen, Cathleen Gutierrez, Benny Ladd 

To view the 
10:15am  

Sunday     
Service 

USE YOUR CELL 

PHONE CAMERA TO 

SCAN THE CODE 



June 2021  

ELDERSô MEETING 
 

THE ELDERS MEET ON THE SECOND TUESDAY  
OF EACH MONTH AT 5:30pm 
IN THE FELLOWSHIP HALL   

BOARD MEETING 
THE BOARD MEETS ON THE  
SECOND MONDAY OF  
EACH MONTH 
AT 6:30pm 

AMEN GROUP 
THE AMEN GROUP MEETS ON THE 

FIRST SATURDAY  
OF EACH MONTH. 
AT 8:00am 

AT DIETZ FAMILY RESTAURANT. 
THE COST OF THE  
BREAKFAST BUFFET 

IS $7 (INCLUDES DRINK) 
ALL MEN ARE WELCOME. 

NEXT MEETING 
JUNE 6TH, 2021 

AFTERNOON  
PRAYER GROUP 

 AFTERNOON PRAYER 
GROUP MEETS EACH 
WEEK IN THE  
MIDDLE OFFICE  
ON WEDNESDAY  
AFTERNOON  
AT 2:45pm. 

YOUTH GROUP 
YOUTH GROUP FOR 6TH 
GRADE THRU 12TH 
GRADE ARE MEETING 
EVERY OTHER SUNDAY 

AT 5PM  
IN THE  

FELLOWSHIP HALL. 

Birthdays 

Ike Isaacson 

Tommy DeHart 

  2             

Betty Hull 
Marjorie Cooper 

Kerri Young 

Nicholas Garza 

  3           
  4           

  7             
  7             

 17             
 26              

 27            
 

 

             

 
  

      
     

              

          

Kathy Hetherington 
Phyllis Jones 

Hunter Kinne  16      

Anniversaries  

CW & Carolyn Southers 

Sharon & Don Minich 
Jeanna & Lewis Thomas 

  2             

Clint & Mackenzie Richey 

Steve & Melva Baker 

Dan & Lisa Wallace  

  2        
  6           

 17   
 28         
 30            
                

                

    

  

               

 

   

 

                
                

                

               

 

    

Matt & Meagan Johnson 
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SUNDAY SCHOOL 
 

THE IN-BETWEENERS SUNDAY SCHOOL CLASS TAUGHT BY  
BRIAN HETHERINGTON IS ONCE AGAIN MEETING IN THE  
FELLOWSHIP HALL SUNDAY MORNINGS AT 8:45 AM 

READING OF THE BIBLE 
 

ANDY ENGELHART IS LEADING A BIBLE READING IN THE  
FELLOWSHIP HALL SUNDAY MORNINGS AT 8:30 AM. 

ANDY WILL READ A PORTION OF THE BIBLE AND LEAD A 
QUICK DICUSSION OF WHAT WAS READ.  
SHOULD LAST NO MORE THAN 30 MINUTES. 
COME SUPPORT ANDY IN THIS CALLING 

PHOEBES 
Thursday June 10 at 11:30 am will mark the first meeting 
of the Phoebes for 2021.  Bring a sack lunch and be pre-
pared to share a happy remembrance of someone who has 
left us (since it is so close to Memorial Day). Carol Hinton 
will be the hostess and have a program. Everyone is wel-
come, but be aware that 100% of our Phoebes group has 
been vaccinated and we appreciate that. 
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COMMITTEE REPORTS  

ELDER SERVING LIST FOR JUNE  
 
Below is the list of Elders that signed up tohand out communion at Sunday worship and to pray 
at the Communion Table  
June 6ééééé...Vonna Young and David Youngé..Communion Meditationé..Jerome Anderson 
June 13éééé......Jody Anderson and Bree Smith 
June 20éééééé..Lisa Wallace and Charlie Townsend 
June 27éééééé..Mary Cupp and Pat Bouse  
 
ELDER ON CALL - Pat Bouse 660-492-3792  
Note to Elders serving: Plan on being at the church building no later than 9:45am  
If you are scheduled and unable to serve please arrange for another Elder to fill your spot.  

 SERVING CREW 
 
Date                      Camera/Computer                 Sound Board                      Guardian Angel      
 
June 6                          Dan Wallace                     Brian Hetherington                      Steve Altis 
 
June 13                     Jerome Anderson                      Dave Young                          Dan Wallace 
 
June 20                          Erin Houk                            Dan Wallace                     Brian Hetherington 
 
June 27                       Christa Atchison                      Dan Wallace                            Bill Martin 
 
Date                                Greeter(s)                    Worship Leader         Young Disciples Moment 
 
June 6                            Paula Jones                     Meagan Johnson                 Meagan Johnson 
 
June 13                    Kenny and Sheri Royal              Debbie Reith                      Andy Engelhart 
 
June 20                          Lisa Wallace                        Ruth Kindall                          Matt Jones 
 
June 27                         Tina Wessley                          Nina Sisk                             Bree Smith 
 
If you are scheduled and unable to serve please arrange for someone to fill your spot. 

Meals on Wheels Ministry-Back to ñNormalò? 

It is time to deliver meals in June.  Our church has committed to serve ñHome Delivered 

Mealsò from the Clinton Senior Center one week each quarter.  Our dates to deliver are 

June 14-18, every weekday between 10:45am and 12:30pm. 

During the pandemic, we have served a box of frozen meals, once a week, on Tuesday. 

As I write this article, the Senior Center is not sure if we will do one delivery of frozen 

meals or if they will be back to ñnormalò delivering hot meals daily. 

So, I am asking for two volunteers for Tuesday, June 15.  If we need more for daily  

deliveries, I will make additional requests. 

Thanks for helping. 

Please sign up on the clip board in the church foyer. 

Questions?  See Lisa Wallace or call her at 660-492-2575. 



WORSHIP COMMITTEE HIGHLIGHTS 
 
Members of the choir are back!  We are using masks designed especially for singing.  Thanks go to Jim 
 and Ruth Kindall for obtaining these. 
Weôre singing hymns again!  Even though we all still have to wear our masks, itôs great to be viewing the 

words and singing the hymns in the service. 
We will continue to follow CDC guidelines and wear our masks throughout the service.  We are safest by 

continuing to wear masks, especially since the 6-foot social distancing is not possible now that so 
many have returned to attending the services in person. 

Motherôs Day was celebrated May 9
th
, recognizing the mother with the most children/grandchildren/great-

grandchildren (Florence Goslin said she had more than enough!), the mother who travelled the 
farthest (from North Carolina!), and the youngest child (there were three moms with 5-year olds!). 

May 9
th
 also saw the return of the Young Disciples Moment and the Hymn of Invitation in worship.  
Please contact Bree Smith if you would like to share a YDM with our children. 

We greatly appreciate Becky Culler making and re-hanging our Holy Spirit ring. 
Becky also found the 2-minute video we used on Memorial Day Sunday.  Thank you! 
Pastor Tim took a week of vacation May 12

th
 – 19

th
 (Wednesday to Wednesday).  Shannon Cooper filled 

the pulpit for us on May 16
th
. 

We have discussed the desire to re-start Childrenôs Church.  Since this falls under Christian Education, 
Jeanna Thomas (CE chairperson) will be working on that. 

Pastor Tim was approached by a few members of our congregation questioning when we would have 
bulletins again.  They wanted them for the activity items and articles more than for the Order of 
Worship.  We brought this before the Board for their thoughts and direction; they agreed that we 
should start providing bulletins again.  This will start June 6

th
. 

If you have any suggestions for enriching our worship services, please donôt hesitate to contact one of 
the committee members/coordinators:  Jody Anderson, Pat Bouse, Chris Craig, Becky Culler, Carol Hin-
ton, Jim Kindall, Donna Martin, Bree Smith, Elaine VonSpreckelsen, Dan Wallace, or Lisa Wallace. 

CHURCH IN SOCIETY REPORT 
 
Church in Society met on Monday, May 18th. We voted to contribute to the following: 
 
Prevention of Human Trafficking      $600 
Clinton Animal Shelter                    $239  ($200 from CIS and $39 from KIDS 4 CHANGE) 
Gas Vouchers (auto gas)                 $75 
Utility Help                                    $85 
Food Help                                     $26.92 
Community Caf®                            $200 
 
We also continue to support: 
 
H.O.P.E Project  (Home for Women) 
Samaritan Center  
Supplies for Foster Childrenôs Warehouse 
 
All this happens because of YOUR giving and generous hearts - THANK YOU 
                                                                       ~ Church In Society Committee 

HELPING  
OTHERS  

 
35 For I was hungry and you gave Me food to eat. I was thirsty and you 
gave Me water to drink. I was a stranger and you gave Me a room. 36 I had 
no clothes and you gave Me clothes to wear. I was sick and you cared for 
Me. I was in prison and you came to see Me.ô  ~Matthew 25:35-36 
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THANK YOU 
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CWF News 

 
The Red Roof spring Flea Market is here,Saturday, May 29, 9am to 4pm. CWF will  
spearhead the concession area.  Morning volunteers will guide vendors and workers to 
cinnamon rolls and coffee.  Other drinks will be available.  Towards midday a box lunch 
will be available.  And all afternoon, drinks and cookies will be available.  Help Is needed 
Saturday as well as Friday for the making of cookies, chicken salad, and chopping  
vegetables.  Call Pat 492-3792 if you can help anytime.  Several have already  
volunteered , so join in, we probably will need clean up crew.  Thanks for helping. 
 

Monday, June 7, the Executive committee will meet as we begin to plan.  Do not forget 
Festival of Sharing this fall. Kits to be assembled, buckets to be filled.  Oh you have a 
treat when you see the quilts going to the Festival Quilt Auction. Thanks Ruth and sewers. 
 

Stay tuned for get togethers coming.  See you then. 
                                                                          ~Pat 

To My Great Church Family at 
                          Clinton Christian Church, 
 

Your Kindness will always be remembered.  
 
I can not say enough about all the wonderful 
calls and cards I received. I will miss my Sister 
Kay. She really enjoyed coming to church with 
me when she felt good. 
                  Thank you 
                  Love to you all, 
                              Beverly Bowers 

#ÌÉÎÔÏÎ #ÈÒÉÓÔÉÁÎ #ÈÕÒÃÈȟ 
 
4ÈÁÎË ÙÏÕ ÓÏ ÍÕÃÈ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ÕÓÅ ÏÆ ÙÏÕÒ ÃÈÕÒÃÈ 
ÆÏÒ ÏÕÒ ÆÁÍÉÌÙ ÁÆÔÅÒ ÏÕÒ &ÁÔÈÅÒȭÓ ÆÕÎÅÒÁÌ ÏÎ 
4ÈÕÒÓÄÁÙȟ !ÐÒÉÌ ρυÔÈȢ 7Å ÔÒÕÌÙ ÁÐÐÒÅÃÉÁÔÅ ÉÔȢ 
                                 
                        4ÈÁÎË 9ÏÕȟ 
                                     *ÅÎÎÉÆÅÒ 3ÈÁ× 
                                     *ÏÄÉÅ %ÂÅÒÔÉÎÇ 
                                     *ÁÓÏÎ (ÁÍÂÌÉÎ 

 
I would like to thank everyone for 
the calls, cards and prayers after 
my fall. 
We have an awesome pastor and 
church family. 
 
                              ~ Marjory 

 
4ÈÁÎË ÙÏÕ ÔÏ (ÅÎÒÙ #ÏÕÎÔÙ (ÅÁÌÔÈ #ÅÎÔÅÒ ÆÏÒ 
ÔÈÅ ÇÉÆÔ ÏÆ !%$ ÐÁÄÓ ɉÁÄÕÌÔ ÁÎÄ ÃÈÉÌÄɊ ÁÎÄ Á ÂÏØ 
ÏÆ ÍÁÓËÓȢ 9ÏÕÒ ÇÅÎÅÒÏÓÉÔÙ ÉÓ ÁÐÐÒÅÃÉÁÔÅÄ Ȣ 
 
                                ͯ #ÌÉÎÔÏÎ #ÈÒÉÓÔÉÁÎ #ÈÕÒÃÈ 

ò In All Things Give Thanks ó 
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Every Sunday through June we will be collecting underwear and socks  

for boys and girls in need in the community.  

There will be a container in the lobby for donations of new in the package items.  

List of suggested items:  

Boxer shorts for boys  

Bikini underwear for girls  

Short Socks (ankle height)  

 

This will be our first major church family outreach project since COVID struck  

and I have no doubt it wil be a complete success ~ Pastor Tim 

SOCK AND UNDIE COLLECTION  
THROUGH THE MONTH OF JUNE 

TO BENEFIT BRIGHT FUTURES 
CLINTON SCHOOL DISTRICT 

Great Big Blast Cookout Fellowship Dinner 
Sunday, June 13 

 

The first Fellowship Dinner in over a year! 
Letôs meet and greet at the Conservation Department grounds, 

2010 South Second Street, Clinton. 
4 p.m. under the shade trees by the front pond.   

The gate at the south entrance will be opened for you. 
 

Itôs been a long, dry spell with no Fellowship Dinners.  Well, thatôs over now!   
Come join the Membership Committee in kicking off Summer 2021 with hamburgers and hot dogs, hot off the 
grill.  No need to bring any food; just bring a chair, an outdoor game, your favorite cup (if you want), and your best  
appetite and fun self. 
 
We will start gathering around 4ish and eat about 6.  Jim and Ruth Kindall have generously donated the  
hamburgers.  Membership will provide everything else é this includes the regular picnicy-type food:  potato salad, 
beans, chips, desserts, tea and lemonade.   
 
Fishing will be available for those who choose to do so.  Poles and bait will be provided.  There are hiking trails if 
you want to work up an appetite or walk off the calories that were just ingested.  We will have some fun games 
available to play:  hillbilly golf, horseshoes, cornhole, a scavenger hunt.  Bring some others that you like to play.   
If you want to see live snakes and turtles, the front office will be opened for your enjoyment to view these critters. 
 
No matter what, plan to be at the Conservation Office Sunday, June 13, around 4.  A great time to sit back, relax, 
eat, and most of all, FELLOWSHIP! 
 
Hope to see you!  ~ The Membership Committee 



June  2021  

Dated Material  

Clinton Christian Church  
Disciples of Christ  
1201 E. Ohio St. 
Clinton, MO 64735 
 

Phone: 660-885-4384 
Www.facebook.com/
ClintonChristianChurchDOC  
www.clintonchristianchurch.com  
We livestream our 10:15 Sunday service
-there is a link on our website  

Weekly Schedule 
Please check with the 
leader of your group 
to see if it is meeting 

 

Sundays 

8:30 Bible Reading 
8:45 Sunday School 

10:15 Worship Service 
Mondays 

7am Sunrise Prayer 
4:30pm Community Cafe 

Tuesdays 

11am Seekers Bible Study 
Wednesdays 

2:45pm Prayer Group 
5:15pm Bell Choir 

6:15pm Choir 
 

Church Office 
Hours 

9:00 am till 1:00 pm 
Monday through Friday 

 

Tuesday, June 15  

NEWSLETTER DEADLINE  

 

HELP WANTED 
WE ARE LOOKING FOR HELP WITH COMMUNITY CAFÉ ON  

MONDAY EVENINGS  
FROM ABOUT 4PM TO 5:30PM.  

WE COULD USE AT LEAST 1 TO 2 MORE PEOPLE TO HELP  
DISTRIBUTE MEALS TO THE CARS. 

WE ARE ALSO LOOKING FOR PEOPLE THAT ARE WILLING TO 
MAKE A DESSERT  

FOR ABOUT 25-30 PEOPLE ONCE A MONTH. 
03tq :06 $06-% .",& " $"44"30-& 03 7&((*& %*4)  

OR A SALAD. 
CONTACT ANNETTE MEYERS OR BEVERLY BOWERS 

IF INTERESTED 


